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Assembly redistricting proposal carves up Oneida County

Assembly plan gives county 5 districts

By ELIZABETH COOPER 

March 14, 2012

ALBANY — New York state’s redistricting fiasco continues, and Oneida County is right in the middle of it.

Newly released proposals for state Assembly lines would carve Oneida County into five districts.

Oneida County Executive Anthony Picente called the maps, crafted by the Assembly and released Tuesday, “unbelievable.”

“It looks like an abstract painting in which they threw different colors on the wall and that was the Assembly districts,” he said of the dislocated spiral configuration printed on top of his county. “I don’t know what we did to the powers in Albany that they would make a map of this distinction.”

The county is represented by three Assembly members, Anthony Brindisi, D-Utica; Claudia Tenney, R, New Hartford; and Bill Magee, D-Nelson.

Earlier proposals released in January for the Senate and Assembly district lines were met with strong criticism over their apparent political nature.

When an area is divided among many representatives, it can make it difficult to accomplish key goals for constituents, Picente said.

The Assembly proposal comes on the heels of early versions of the state’s proposed congressional lines that stripped the county of its status as the population center of a district. New congressional lines drawn by a task force headed by a federal magistrate are more favorable, however.

Proposed state Senate lines don’t alter the political landscape very much. Almost all the county would fall within the 47th District, which is represented by Republican Joseph Griffo, of Rome.

Assembly ‘abomination’

Picente wasn’t the only one who said Oneida County had gotten a raw deal in the Assembly divisions.

“I don’t think any other county in the state is cut into that many pieces,” marveled Joshua Simons, a research associate at SUNY New Paltz who focuses on redistricting.

He called the configuration an “abomination” and said it looks as though pieces of Oneida County had been used to fill out population quotas for the districts that surround it.

The population centers of Utica and Rome remain unified in a district very similar to the one represented by Brindisi.

But a proposed District 101, that contains New Hartford, where Assemblywoman Claudia Tenney lives, is a long strip just one town wide in places, that reaches south to Orange County.

“I don’t know if there is any way to look at that district with a straight face,” he said. “It’s very difficult to look at it and make any kind of rationalization that doesn’t involve partisan gerrymandering.”

Tenney didn’t have much to say about the proposal.

“I think it’s pretty much status quo Albany,” she said.

She is proposing her own district map that would encompass much of Oneida County outside the cities of Utica and Rome, and extend south and east. Her map also creates districts across the state that are much less sprawling than the Assembly’s proposal.

If Cuomo vetoes the proposals, the redistricting task could go to the courts.

You can view the recommended congressinal districts here.     
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